

BUBBENHALL VILLAGE NEWSLETTER August 1989 No.10.

PARISH COUNCIL

"THE SPOUT", Spring Hill. Attention is drawn to the terms of a notice issued by the Environmental Health Department of the District Council stating that following poor results of chemical samples of the water from "The Spout", it is advised that this spring water should not be used for preparing baby feeds. In addition, if anyone is using large quantities of this spring water for consumption or in food preparation, they should consider treatment of the water to reduce the nitrate content before consumption.

VARIATION OF RECLAMATION WORKS CONSENT. The Parish Council is joining with Warwick District Council in formally objecting to the Secretary of State for the Environment against a temporary revision of existing consent conditions for the Bubbenhall station while constructional works took place to update and enhance the treatment processes. At a meeting of the District Council's Environmental Health Committee, information was made available that 100mg per litre of sewage would be discharged rather than the current 70mg, and that the Severn Trent Water Authority wished to make the 100mg per litre into a new legal limit for the Bubbenhall station.

The Parish Council has lodged the formal objection and supported Warwick District Council in its opposition to the proposed increased legal limits.

EXTRACTION OF SAND AND GRAVEL No additional information is available regarding the probable submission by Smiths Concrete Ltd of a planning application with regard to the extraction of sand and gravel from Glebe Farm, along the A445 between Weston Lane and Pagets Lane. No progress has, therefore, been made with regard to the proposed open representation evening at the Village Hall, at which the proposals could be explained.

PROPOSED CONVERSION OF BARNS, PIECE BARN FARM. It is understood that the District Council's Plans Sub-Committee has approved the conversion of these barns into three dwellings.

 $\frac{\text{WESTON LANE}}{\text{have not yet been installed.}} \quad \text{The road signs agreed to be provided by the Council have not yet been installed.} \quad \text{The Parish Council has taken this matter up again.}$

PICNIC TABLE - RECREATION GROUND The picnic table has been vandalised for the second time, and this time it cost the Parish Council £26 to have it repaired. The play area here has been provided for all, and it is difficult to imagine why someone should find it necessary to damage any part of it.

PARISH COUNCIL (Contd.)

NEXT MEETINGS OF PARTSH COUNCIL These are as follows:-

Tuesday,	5th S	September,	Village	Hall	7.45	p.m.
Tuesday,	17th	October	Village	Hall	7.45	p.m.
Tuesday,	28th	November	Village	Hall	7.45	p.m.

B.R.A.G.

Bubbenhall awaits the formal application for permission to extract sand and gravel from the \mbox{Glebe} lands.

We are reliably informed that the application is imminent.

This will signal the start of the campaign with 174 households (the B.R.A.G. membership) ready to voice their objectives.

As soon as the plans are in we shall be asking all members to write to the local Council, Planning Committee and our M.P. Sir Dudley Smith. A letter with names and addresses will be circulated very soon. If you want more information on B.R.A.G., please contact:-

Lynn Brown (307515)

50+ CLUB

Our fortnightly meetings on Wednesday continue to be of interest to loyal members and we endeavour to create a mixed medley of events which will be enjoyed by all.

Maggi Ward (306006)

We had coach trips to Stratford-on-Avon and Worcester, also a Strawberry tea in Stoneleigh. Our next trip is to the seaside - Weston-super-Mare, to where we hope other villagers will accompany us.

A Lecturer from the College of Further Education came to give us a demonstration on economical cooking and a professional flower-arranger made some very attractive displays which were raffled for members to take home. The bottle stall and cream teas on June 24th, both of which were organised by our group, proved a great success as club members and villagers came to give us their very welcome support. A further blanket has been made by Mrs.Joan Brandrick and this, togeher with proceeds from her stall on Gala Day, were gratefully received by Myton Hospice. Although Bingo has been suspended for August, we hope to continue this pastime and also Yoga in the Autumn months.

So come along, you over 50's - we are there every fortnight in the Village Hall for you to participate in our Club's activities.

Mrs.K.McBroome, Secretary.

Coventry 306915.

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH

Reports are still being received of thefts from motor vehicles left unattended in driveways during the night. Rear or side windows are smashed and valuables such as cassettes or radios are taken. Similarly, thefts are occurring during the daytime when anything of value seen left on seats or in full view is taken.

Some difficulty is being experienced when the local police station is being contacted by telephone. It should be pointed out that now, no matter what local station you want, be it Kenilworth or Leamington for

Village Hall: Summary Accounts for Year to Dec. 21 1988

INCOME		EXPENDITURE	
Fees for Use of Hall Doctor Toddlers Youth Club Parish Council Aerobics Club Brownies Other Bookings	375.00 207.00 161.55 30.00 104.00 65.00	Recurrent Cleaning Electricity Insurance Rates Water Bank Charges Other Costs	568.60 662.64 112.76 480.57 42.64 27.37 206.71
Fund Raising Receipts Christmas Dance May Ball Gala Cay "100 ' Club	276.00 320.60 324.95 382.08	Capital Car Park Surfacing Other Fund Raising Costs General Fireworks	615.00 289.35 635.38 76.15
TOTAL INCOME Opening Bank Balance Deficit for Year Closing Bank Balance	3717.17 2090.48 -153.41	TOTAL EXPENDITURES	3717.17

VILLAGE HALL 100 CLUB

Recent winners; -

May 1989	£25. 00 £12.50	M.Wareham (No.23) E.Shattock (No.50)
June	£100.00 £12.50	W.A.Morrison (No.82) S.Dobson (No.58)
July	£25.00 £12.50	J.Stobart (No.53) T.Glover (No.33)

Members may like to know that due to their subscriptions, we raised a sum of £621.32 last year towards Village Hall funds.

72ND COVENTRY SCOUT GROUP

After the holidays Cub Scouts meet 6.15 p.m. Friday, September 8th, and Scouts 8.00 p.m. the same evening. Venture Scouts meet 8.00 p.m. Mondays.

1989 is the Group's 50th Anniversary Year. The Cubs have an Open Evening September 15th, and there is a Golden Jubilee Service at Ryton Church 5.30 p.m. September 17th.

There is another Mediaeval Banquet - Saturday September 9th - tickets from Ryton Vicarage (303570), This event in 1988 was a great success - and the singers will be with us again this year.

The Autum Fair is on October 7th and a Jumble Sale October 10th in Bubbenhall Village Hall.

The Parade at Bubbenhall Church is 10.30 a.m. on October 8th.

A warm welcome is extended to any lad who wishes to join the Cubs, $8-10\frac{1}{2}$, Scouts $10\frac{1}{2}-15\frac{1}{2}$ and Ventures $15\frac{1}{2}-20$ (the latter also includes girls!) Any queries please telephone Ryton Vicarage.

Rev'd J.T.Sykes

Coventry 303570.

ST.GILES CHURCH

Once again the cyclists amongst us are taking part in the Sponsored Bike Ride. This will take place on Saturday September 9th, and sponsors will be urgently needed.

Other dates;

Harvest Festival Harvest Supper October 8th. October 14th

This year the proceeds from the Supper will go towards the Church Urban Fund.

THANKS to all contributors to this Newsletter.

Next issue due out early December. Copy in writing please to Rene Beale, 10, Waggoners Close, Bubbenhall. (Coventry 301727).

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH (Contd.)

example, you will automatically be put through to a special switchboard at Police Headquarters, who will put you through to the station you want.

The next meeting of co-ordinators of the Neighbourhood Watch, will be held in the Village Hall at 8 p.m., on Thursday, 7th September, 1989.

R.B.Gardner, Chairman of co-ordinators
Bubbenhall Neighbourhood Watch.

Coventry 303546.

MALT SHOVEL SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB

On Saturday, September 9th 2 p.m. - 5 p.m., we are having a Flower Show, Fun Day and Car Boot Sale in the Village Hall and Playing Field. To book a place for Car Boot or Entry form for Flower Show, please call at the Malt Shovel or 1, Avon Terrace, or 'phone Coventry 302840. All money raised will be spent on Christmas gifts for Senior Citizens in the village. Please give us your support.

If there are any new Senior Citizens who would like to be included on our list, please give your name to Mary Long (Postlady).

The Bowls Club have enjoyed some very nice evening matches this year, thanks to the perfect weather. New members will be very welcome for the new season.

The next combined village event will be Bonfire Night. A meeting has to be arranged with the Village Hall Committee to set a date. Details will be made available later.

Mary Long.

Coventry 302840.

BUBBENHALL MOTHER AND TODDLER GROUP

The A.G.M. will be held at 8.30 p.m., on September 21st in the Village Hall. If you are interested in joining us, or would like to know more about the group, please come along.

Geraldine Leman.

Coventry 304621.

BAGINTON PLAYGROUP

Our new term starts on the 5th September, and ends on 20th December, with half-term holiday from Friday 20th to Monday 30th October. All children are welcome from their 3rd birthday to school entry, and we hold sessions in Baginton Village Hall from 9.15 to 11.45 a.m., on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays. There is a joint toddler-playgroup session on Tuesdays, 10.00 to 11.45 a.m., available for all pre-school children and their parents.

We are having two fund-raising events in the near future:-

September 19th - Jumble Sale, 7 p.m., at Baginton Village Hall.

Any contributions will be welcome.

September 28th - Seconds Sale of well-known chain store clothing seconds. 8 p.m. at Baginton Village Hall.

Your support and good attendance at these events will be much appreciated.

Judith Chettle, Treasurer.

Coventry 305164.

BUBBENHALL FIRST SCHOOL - PARENT SUPPORT GROUP.

Everyone has enjoyed the 125th Anniversary celebrations. The children entertained parents and friends at the School Barbeque on Saturday. 8th July, with renderings of old songs. Our thanks to Mrs. Thomas for organising such a pleasurable event.

Flower and Vegetable Show - 9th September. We are organising a "Boot" stall, bric-a-brac, etc. Donations gratefully received. The children will also be participating in a "Sponsored Bounce".

A.G.M. Monday 25th September. 8.00 p.m. Bubbenhall School. New Committee members welcomed.

Janet Thomas, Secretary.

Coventry 305460.

BROWNIES

The summer term has been an active one for the Brownies. They took on. as their collective "Good Turn" the task of helping to brighten up the area around the Village Hall. The concrete tubs were filled and planted up some plants bought with Pack funds, and others contributed by Brownie Mums. Thanks to Mrs. Brandrick for watering them daily, and to Mr. Liney for his generous contribution of a hefty load of manure!

Eight Brownies have gained their House Orderly badges, and one very new Brownie her Hostess and Swimming badges.

Two Brownies are going up to Guides next term, so we have some gaps to fill. All girls aged 7-10 are welcome. Meetings are held on Wednesdays, 6.00-7.00 p.m., at the Village Hall. New term begins on September 6th.

Contact:

Jackie Llovd Suzie Bristow

Coventry 302836 Coventry 418425.

GUIDES

The Guide Company for girls aged 10-14 years, meets at Ryton Church Youth Centre on a Tuesday evening, 7.15 to 8.45 p.m. The new term starts on September 12th - subs are £4.00 per term.

Car Wash

We are holding a Car Wash at the Village Hall Car Park on Saturday morning, 23rd September, 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. You can partake of our refreshments while your car is having a wash and brush-up! Please come and support us.

Jumble Sale In the Village Hall on Thursday, November 2nd at 7.30 p.m. to raise funds towards our District Brownies and Guides Christmas treat. We would be very grateful for any jumble you can spare - please let me know if you would like it collected. Thankyou.

Sandra Barnsley, Guider.

Post Office Coventry 303876.

BUBBENHALL GARTER GROUP

Since the last Newsletter we have had our annual Treasure Hunt which, as usual, was good fun and well attended, and most of us found ourselves searching round new locations and driving through some very pretty countryside. We ended the evening with drinks and supper at The Malt Shovel.

BUBBENHALL GARTER GROUP (Contd.)

We had a tombola stall at the Village Gala Day on 24th June, and would like to thank everyone for their kind contributions. We made a 'nice tidy sum' which for the time being goes into Garter Group Funds, and at a later date an amount will be paid to a charity or charities.

The Barbeque was held in July and this also proved to be a very successful evening.

Future Events

9th September. Flower Show and Car Boot Sale.

We shall be having a bric-a-brac stand at this event so please let us have all your odds and ends. Pass on to a Committee member.

14th September. Charity Dress Hire Fashion Show.

"After Eight" of Kenilworth will be holding a fashion show at the Village Hall at 8.00 p.m.

Tickets are £1.00 Members; £1.50 Non-Members; 50p Teenagers and Senior Citizens.

A glass of wine is included in the price. All proceeds from this event are to go to Myton Hospice. We look forward to your support for this very worth while event. Tickets are now on sale.

12th October. Talk on Italian wines plus tasting, presented by Peter Dominics.

9th November. Christmas flower arrangements.

14th December. An informal get together over mince pies and sherry and perhaps some Christmas carols.

8th January. An evening meal with partners at Bobby Browns in Leamington. Transport to be provided.

February brings us back to the A.G.M.

Valerie Powell (Publicity)

Coventry 307469.

BUBBENHALL ART GROUP

The Art Group started in 1987, and we had an Exhibition in the Village Hall in April this year. All aspiring artists aged nine and over are very welcome. Please wear old clothes and bring your own brushes and pencils if you have them. Paper is provided.

The classes are as follows:-

Tuesdays 4.45 to 6.15 p.m.

9 years to 12 years.

Tuesdays 6.15 to 7.45 p.m. 12 years and over.

£1.00 each class attended.

Fridays

9.30 a.m. to 12.30 p.m.

Adults.

£3.00 each class attended.

If you would like to know more or would like to join us, please 'phone;

Sanna Alexander

Coventry 302103

-4-